IODE readies for big bazaar

BY DOT NORTON

Our meeting was held at the home of Ernestine Foster on Tuesday night opening with the Prayer of the Order and Flag Salute lead by Regent Helen Jocque.

Our Education lady told us that the high moved by Rosealea and seconded by Ernestine.

Our service lady tells us that they have hopes of getting the old fire hall to pack the Christmas hampers this

year. The next business meeting for Christmas hampers will be held Dec. 16. We will also send our donation to them.

Interesting reading once again from our calendar of this year on the Saskatchewan Coat of Arms. Strange that their flower should be red lily, of which we have so many here, in Ontario.

Now our big important item which is our main money maker of the year -

the bazaar on Nov. 14. Please mark it on your calendar folks. Our gal Ernestine Foster seems to have things well organized for so few of us. Let us hope we can give her all the support she needs.

This is the time we remember our fallen comrades and wear a poppy in remembrance. Helen read the proper way to wear a poppy is on the left side of your lapel over the heart and, in no other place. We all wear it in respect and to remember.

Helen and her sister attended a musical celebration in Norfolk United Church, Guelph, in remembrance of Guelph native, Dr. John McCrae. Helen said the church was packed and a singsong of old war songs brought tears and laughter to one and all.

A motion made for a cheque to be sent to Halton's Women's Place was passed. We will also take gifts to our Christmas dinner to send them

A letter of thanks was received from the Literary Guild of Georgetown for our donation. We hope to celebrate our Christmas party at



LEST WE FORGET: Under cold blustery skies Acton residents and members of Royal Canadian Legion Branch 197 reflected on the sacrifices this Town's soldiers made for freedom and democracy at yesterday's Remembrance Day ceremony at the Cenotaph. Legion president Gary Munday (right) read the Legion Charge and the Reverend Mark Tiller of St. Alban's Church led the prayers. -Frances Niblock photo

Acton remembers war dead

read the list - his voice wa-

vering and breaking at times

as he carefully pronounced

each of the 43 names of the

men and boys whose names

will live forever.

AUCTION SALE

ACCIONATION PRINCIPALITY

NEW FURNITURE

Saturday, November 14th, 1998 Royal Canadian Legion, 15 Wright St., Acton Preview Fri. Nov. 13th 6:00-8:00p.m. and Sat. Nov. 14th 9:00a.m.

Sale Time 10:30

 This large sale consists of brand new quality furniture from major manufactures. Everything from a 9 pc. Cherry finish • dining room suite to Mexican wardrobes, Hand carved In- • donesian china cabinets, 12 3-pc sofa sets, double pedes-• tal oak finish dining room suites with press back chairs, • hutch and buffet, book shelves, lamps, area rugs, washstands, swivel rockers, 3 6-pc bedroom suites, TV, micro-• wave and entertainment units, quilt racks, CD racks, curio Sweet Dreams Café. cabinets, mattresses, bevelled glass kitchen sets, various coffee and end tables, 6 solid pine tables, wine racks , • picture frames, reproduction items, and also a quantity of used furniture, etc., etc.

This is only a sample of what will be sold to the highest bidder

For information call (519) 821-9331 Payments Accepted: Cash, Visa, M/C & Known cheque with proper ID

BOYES PLUMBING

Water Softener Rentals Water Pump Service

855-4232

Less contamination

Continued from Page 1

Continued from Page 1

Under a grey, overcast sky

on Sunday morning at the

Mill Street cenotaph,

Acton's Frank Spielvogel

go on forever.

Rovers said they scraped a "skiff" of soil - eight to 10 centimetres – on 60-acres of spray fields to remove soil with higher than allowable levels of chromium sulphate. That soil and other non-hazardous waste materials will be consolidated in an 11-acre landfill in the centre of the property.

Rovers said Maple Leaf Foods would like to move a PCB storage facility from the property, but it's a long-range

The Beardmore Company opened the tannery in 1844 and operated it until 1944 when Canada Packers purchased it. The tannery closed in 1986 and until 1993, when ownership changed to Maple Leaf Foods, various tenants

rented space in the facility.

The remainder of the buildings and structures on site will be demolished this spring as the waste consolidation continues. Rovers said final grading and capping is slated for 2001 and monitoring of the site will continue for the foreseeable future.

"The property will then be looking forward to the future, whatever that is, and there are no plans for that at the present time."

The decommissioning of the former Beardmore site will be discussed at tonight's (Thursday) annual general meeting of P.O.W.E.R. - the north-Halton environmental group. A Ministry of Energy and Environment official will be on hand at Acton High school to answer questions and concerns.

Led by the Acton Citizens' Band, old and young, boys and girls, Scouts, Guides, police officers, church officials, elected officials and Legion members marched proudly and reverently to the Cenotaph war memorial, guarded by members of "C" Company Lorne Scots. Hundreds of residents, including the congregations of both Trinity United and Acton Baptist churches, stood quietly as the representatives of groups and organizations laid their wreaths.

Acton Citizens' Band master George Elliott played Last Post and Reveille as the crowd reflected on the meaning of duty, courage and country and of the sacrifice's this Town's solders made to ensure that Canadians enjoy peace, freedom and democracy.

After Trinity United Reverend Bob Matton read the benediction, the Colour Guard led the way into Trinity for a Service of Remembrance.

At 11 yesterday (Wednesday) morning The Royal Canadian Legion Branch 197 held a brief ceremony at the Cenotaph and stood for a minute's silence for the 115,000 Canadians soldiers who fought and died.

SPECIALS Nov.12 -Nov.30

Open 7 Days a Week

853-0311 9 am - 6 pm

CUSTOMER APPRECIATION SAVINGS!

STUFFED CHICKEN BREASTS

\$1095 (Reg. \$1195) (Reg. \$2295) (Reg. 53295)

6 Varieties to choose from!

Homemade Goodness MEAT & CHEESE LASAGNA

\$1250 2 kg

Fresh tomato sauce with ground beef & cheeses

Pork Shiskebobs(4 sticks per package) \$ 595

While supplies

20LB PAIL SPY APPLES

Fresh, peeled, cored & sliced

20lb pail

Perfect for homemade pies

HANDMADE UKRAINIAN PEROGIES

\$E75/Dozen

Potato & Cheese Potato, cheese & bacon

Seniors every Wednesdays 10% off on regular priced merchandise

Hwy. #7, 1 mile west of Acton



"Applications for the 1998 Christmas Hamper Program will be accepted at The Salvation Army Family Services Office 120 Mill Street East, Acton on Tuesdays and Thursdays between the hours of 9:00 am and 12:00 Noon and on Saturday, December 12th between 10:00 am and 12:00 Noon. Applications are requested to apply in person and provide identification. The Deadline for applications is Saturday, December 12th, 1998. The Acton Christmas Hamper Program is a project of The Salvation Army, Acton Rotary Club, the I.O.D.E. and St. Vincent de Paul Society."



At your house?

It's time to call your Welcome Wagon Hostess.

She will bring congratulations and gifts for the family and the NEW BABY! Call Betty Ann 853-1944

VELCOME